
April 8/32

Sir Arthur Currie,
Principal McGill Univ rsity,
Montreal.
Dear Sir Arthur Currie :

I quite enjoyed the evening with Dr. Waugh 
at London, you chose a very poor representative from McGill,
I can assure you I felt deeply honored.

The following may he of interest to you,it so 
happens that a young Italian hoy from Guelph is Captain of 
th University of Western Ontario for 1952.I was asked that 
evening my opinion about giving him a public dinner in Guelph 
in the late summer,all the details will be arranged from Lon­
don.

I was informed that the 1931 football Captain 
came from St.Thomas,a dinner was arranged for him in his home 
town by a committee closely connected with the University. At 
this dinner nearly five hundred people were present and many 
of the High School boys,then the Masters at the Collegiate, 
Mayor,and the Board of Education,Alderman,and other prominent 
people of the town,it was such a success that it was proposed 
to make it an annual affair.

I was rather interested in the idea and noted 
the enthusiasm of those who were behind it.

I am yours 
Very sincerely,
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